
MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, JULY 15, 2024, 
 WORK SESSION MEETING 

 

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from June 17, 2024, at 9:00 
a.m. today at the Clinton Street Courthouse Annex, 100 South Clinton Street, Athens, 
Alabama.  
 
Present: Daryl Sammet, Danny Barksdale, Derrick Gatlin, and LaDon Townsend. Absent: 
None.  Collin Daly, Chairman presided. 
 
The following addressed the Commission regarding their requests for the FY24-25 
appropriations: 
 

1. District Attorney Brian C.T. Jones requested $263,924.50. 
2. Terri Richardson with Athens Main Street requested $18,000.00. 
3. Chloe Wilson with the Limestone County Extension Office requested $20,000.00. 
4. Anna Carr with the Athens-Limestone County Resource Center requested 

$25,000.00. 
5. Rhonda Andrews with Learn to Read requested $7,500.00. 

 
Curtis Turner addressed the Commission regarding the Athens Limestone Public Library 
Board. 
 
Sam Novosel addressed the Commission regarding drainage issues and damage on 
Ennis Road. 
 
Chairman Daly thanked everyone for their comments and for attending today’s meeting. 
 
Items were discussed for today’s meeting. 

During the Engineers Report, Engineer Marc Massey gave a paving update. 
  
Commissioner Barksdale and Engineer Massey discussed the issue on Ennis Road, and 
Engineer Massey stated that the pipe currently installed is a temporary pipe installed by 
Hamlin Homes and that it was to be replaced by a permanent pipe. Engineer Massey 
stated that Engineering would make sure the permanent pipe was the correct size.  
 
Recessed at 9:28 a.m. 
 
 
 


